
NYSPHAA Boy’s Soccer Committee Meeting 
Friday November 11, 2016 10am 
Courtyard Marriott in Middletown, New York 
 

1. Attendance: 
Mike Andrew (State Chairman) 
Section 1 Matt Allen  
Section 2 Ian Lewis  
Section 3 Bill Donald  Cory Smith  Fred Degen 
Section 4 Mike Andrew Steve Mastrionardi  
Section 5 Gary Pollock  Matt Hill 
Section 6 Todd Marquart  
Section 7 absent 
Section 8 Al Freeman  Allen Foraker Ralph Pascarella 
Section 9 Tony Martelli  Rory Becker 

Pete Ferguson  
Section 10 Bill Reed  
Section 11 Mike Huey  Al Ellis  Lou Hanner Chris Reilly 

Scotty Martin Championship Spokes Person 
Ted Woods (Recording Secretary) 
John Hogan Officials Liason 

NYSPHAA 
Todd Nelson Ass’t Executive Director 
Jim Osborne – President NYSPHAA 
 
2. Minutes: Minutes from February 3, 2016 were approved. Motioned by Mike Huey and seconded 

by Al Freeman. 
3. 2016 Tournament update: 

Jim Osborne-welcome to all. Jackets, Field and parking passes were distributed. Questions about 
field marshals directed to Rory Becker. 
Tony Martelli- Tournament pregame/warm up information sheet distributed & reviewed. 
Pete Ferguson- Hotels- no lasting problems, all went fairly smooth. Teams that want to stay win or 
lose on Saturday night can’t have rooms reserved due to hotel reservation policies. Teams will be 
on their own to try to find rooms for Saturday nights. 

       
4. Hall of Fame Banquet: 

Pete Ferguson - Tickets sold out. 
Mike Andrew - Attendance needs to be better supported by all for financial reasons 
Chris Reilly - Shortening the speeches would make it more appealing to attend. 
 
2016 Honorees:  

a. Roy Hendrix- Section 6  
b. Rich McCabe- Section 2  
c. Adam Heck- Section 4 

Nominees for 2017 were requested by Mike Andrew.  
d. Jim Gillis Section 2 will be inducted in next year.  
e. Matt Allen nominated Robert Walkely- Suffern Section 1.  
f. Mike Huey nominated Robert Schimpf- Bayport Section 11.  
g. Gary Pollock nominated Mike Balducci- Section 5. 

 
5. Coach of The Year: 

Chris Reilly thanked all section coordinators for help with nominations 
1. Winners were announced:   

a. Lou Hanner - John Glenn High School - Large School 
b. Charles Engle - Mt. Markham - Small School 
c. Oscar Vergara - Bishop Ludden - Private/Parochial School 



 
6. All State Teams: 

Lou Hanner gave online nomination code. Push for NSCAA membership discussed. Twenty six  
of the players in attendance to receive certificates at the welcome ceremony on Friday. 
Mike Andrew noted every team has at least one player 
Lou Hanner requested All-American Committee meet immediately following conclusion of the 
committee meeting. 
 

7. Records: 
Harry Duckworth email distributed (Hduckworth@hawaii.rr.com)  
Please update all records with Harry 

 
8. Brackets and State Polls: 

Al Ellis distributed brackets and asked to please check records to insure accuracy. 
Mike Andrew noted South Korthright 20-0 not 19-0. 
Al Ellis thanked all for help and support. 

 
9. Referees: 

John Hogan thanked all for help with selection process. Assignments were distributed for 
Saturday’s games. Review of assessment process for the assignment of Sunday’s games were 
discussed. Mike Andrew Spoke on changes to the referee representation from central committee. 
The bye now rotates through all sections once every 11 years. 
 
******Lunch at 11:50******** 

 
10. NFHS Rules Survey: 

Mike Andrew asked to please participate. The website link was distributed. Deadline is December 
2nd. Send out to all coaches in the State. 

 
11. NFHS Uniform Waiver: 

Mike Andrew explained that waiver is approved until 2018 for home team jersey and goalie 
numbers for JV and Modified. 

 
12. Yellow Cards/Red Cards: 

Mike Andrew asked all coordinators to please forward each sections card tally to Jim Gillis whom 
will continue to collate and act as the chairman even though he is retired. 

 
13. Coordinators Duties: 

Mike Andrew reviewed responsibilities for the weekend and asked all veteran coordinators to 
check on and help the new coordinators through their first state tournament. 

 
14. Bidding for Future Tournaments: 

Mike Andrew State the RFP has not been sent out yet.  Once he gets it, he will send it out. 
 

15. Spalding T-5000 Ball: 
Mike Andrew asked the coordinators to collect and forward feedback on the new TF-5000 ball.  
Spalding wants to use that feedback to improve the ball. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Hduckworth@hawaii.rr.com


16. Section Concerns: 
Section 1 – Matt Allen – Seasons starting later caused too many games to be played in a shorter 

 period of time. 
Section 2- No concerns. 
Section 3 – No concerns. 
Section 4 – Steve Mastronardi questioned and was answered by Mike Andrew how the class B 

 bracket rotation works. 
Section 5 – Gary Pollock - WOI School # 58 – players may kneel during National Anthem –  
 expression of 1st Amendment Rights 
Section 6 – Todd Mardquardt questioned the distribution of game balls. Question answered by  
 Mike Andrew . 
Section 7 – No Concern 
Section 8 – No Concerns 
Section 9 – No Concerns 
Section 10 – No Concerns 
Section 11 – Mike Huey asked when BEDS numbers come out. Answered by Mike Andrew and  
 Todd Nelson – January 29, 2017 – Central Committee may adjust classification numbers. 

17. Adjournment: 
Moved by Mike Huey and seconded by Bill Reed. Motion Carried 1:57 PM 
 

 
 


